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mEW LOCAL 1245

To: Staff Assigned to PG&E

Re: Title 205 Application

Letter agreement number90-69 allowed PG&Eto establish line crews
in various locations throughout the system that would be primarily
dedicated to performing transmission work. Agreementwas necessary due
to the application of filling these position in locations where line crews
already existed and to address Titles 208 and 212 issues.

The agreement provided, in part, (1)these crews would remain in the
electric T&Ddepartment, and (2) employees in the affected region could be
'b" bidders into these positions.

Recently questions have been asked if employees who bid to
transmission crews have 'b" biddingrights from transmission crews to other
positions in the region as opposed to the bidding unit. The answer is
"nope".

After somediscussion of this application in Sacramento Valley Region.
1245 and PG&Ehave agreed that the only exception to be applied is bidding
in:tQ a transmission crew. The intent was to expand our members
opportunities to transmission crews since they were being established on
a limited basis, however, it is not intended to allow employees to "leap
frog" over bidding unit boundaries at the expense of other employees.

Employees on transmission crews are considered to be 'boo bidders
within the bidding unit that their regular headquarters is located.


